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PP   PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

September 9, 2022 

The Honorable Calvin S. Hawkins, II 

Chairman 

Prince George’s County Council  

County Administration Building  

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772  

Dear Chairman Hawkins: 

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration and approval is a Bill that includes 

parking restrictions on commercial buses, trailers, and trucks accompanied by a schedule of 

fines. Under the International Property Maintenance Code, administrative citations may be 

issued for violations under the Housing Code. It stipulates civil fines for parking in violation of 

the zoning ordinance.  It establishes parking restrictions regarding habitation in vehicles parking 

in the public right-of-way to include fines. This Bill authorizes immobilization and 

impoundments without prior notice to owners of vehicles with five (5) or more unpaid traffic 

and/or parking violations.  The Residential Parking Program petition process rolls back the 

consensus requirement from sixty (60%) percent to fifty-one (51%) percent and stipulates the 

cost for Residential Parking Permits.  

The Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated.  If you 

have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact my office or Anthony Poteat, 

Chief of Operations for Revenue Authority (RA) of Prince George’s County, at (301) 772-2060.  

Sincerely, 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive  
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